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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

            October 17, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Treasurer – Rob Schock, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, Trustee – Adam Grabetz and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: None.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and 9 citizens. 
Motion #3144 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve the agenda as amended.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3145 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Shock to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 
9-19-18, and Proposed ZBA Meeting Minutes of 8-8-18.        
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3146 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve bills #1-94 in the amount of  

$164,286.00, from General Ledger Funds, Debt Fund, Fire Equipment Fund, Building Funds, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
None.

New Business
Manager’s Report.

There were no questions or comments from the Board on the mangers report.   

Influent Flow Meter. 
Township Engineer Hollandsworth, Manager Vaslo and Village President Buckingham met earlier this week to discuss replacement of the Influent Flow Meter at the WWTP. The meter is used to calculate sewer flows coming from the north end of the Township to the WWTP. The meter has not worked in several years. The Engineer is recommending replacement and President Buckingham stated that the Village will share the cost of the new meter. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3147 To Approve.
Motion by Schock supported by Grabetz to approve the purchase and replacement of the Influent Flow Meter in an amount not to exceed $2176.18, with the Village paying the other half.  
Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Fire Alarms Station I & II. 
The subject of the fire sirens was again discussed. The sirens have been inactive for many months and Fire Chief Fahnestock is recommending that repairs be made to the sirens at both stations. Trustee Grabetz and Clerk Geiermann concurred. They recommended the sirens be activated from 8am to 7pm during the summer months and from 8am to 6pm during the winter months. Treasurer Schock also recommended that the siren at the Maxwell Rd station be locked in a south west position. A resident from Carleton West Rd asked to speak and also asked that the sirens be put back into service and that they be used during weather events. There was some discussion on how and if the sirens could be programmed in such a way to accommodate all the requests and recommendations. Supervisor Carmack said that he would follow up with the Chief and get the sirens back into service. No motions were offered. 
Halloween Trick or Treat Hours:
Treat or Treat hours were discussed and the following motion was offered:

Motion #3148 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to set Trick or Treat hours at 6pm to 8pm on October 31, 2018.          Voice vote taken.          Motion carried. 

Zoning Board of Appeals Reappointments. 

Motion #3149 To Reappointment.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to reappoint Sid Stumpmier to the Zoning Board of Appeals for a three year term expiring on 10-1-2021.   

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3150 To Reappointment.
Motion by Carmack supported by Grabetz to reappoint Darryl Mossburg to the Zoning Board of Appeals for a three year term expiring on 10-1-2021.   

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Planning Commission Reappointments. 

Motion #3151 To Reappointment.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to reappoint Sid Stumpmier to the Planning Commission for a three year term expiring on 10-1-2021.   

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3152 To Reappointment.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to reappoint Sid Stumpmier to the Planning Commission for a three year term expiring on 10-1-2021.   

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3153 To Reappointment.
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to reappoint Don Kecskes to the Planning Commission for a three year term expiring on 10-1-2021.   

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3154 To Reappointment.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to reappoint Robert Lowry to the Planning Commission for a three year term expiring on 10-1-2021.   

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Motion #3155 To Reappointment.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to reappoint Eric Blaz to the Planning Commission for a three year term expiring on 10-1-2021.   

Roll Call: 5-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Ash Township Seniors Citizen’s Request.  
The Township received a letter from the Ash Township Senior Citizens Group thanking the Board for the support last year and requested the same funding, $5,000, for the 2019/2020 year. Membership is up and costs of operating the program is also up and the funding is much needed.  

After little discussion the following motion was offered:  
Motion #3156 To Approve. 
Motion by Schock supported by Carmack to approve funding in the amount of $5,000.00 to the Ash Township Senior Citizen Group and to be issued in April 2019, when the new budget year takes effect.       Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried
Communications/Information.
Township Dump Day is October 20, from 8am to Noon at the Homrich Landfill on Matlin Road. 

Ash Township received a donation of $1,500 from the Ash Carleton Little League to go towards the new sidewalk project at Unity Park.  
Citizen Comments. 

The Board heard from one citizen who asked about future road projects. With no other citizen’s comments and no further business in front of the board the following motion was offered:

Motion #3157 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Grabetz supported by Booth to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
